

आर.ए.एस./आर.टी.एस. (मुख्य) परीक्षा-2018 (सामान्य हिन्दी एवं सामान्य अंग्रेज़ी) चतुर्थ प्रश्नपत्र मॉडल पेपर-2

समय : 3 घंटे कुल अंक : 200

कुल प्रश्न: 66

(यूनिट-I) (120 अंक)

सामान्य हिन्दी

भाग-अ अंक : 50

नोट: सभी प्रश्नों के उत्तर दें। प्रत्येक प्रश्न के 2 अंक हैं।

- 1. निम्नलिखित शब्दों की संधि कीजिये:
 - (i) वार्ता + आलाप

(ii) सती + ईश

(iii) महा + ऋषि

- (iv) प्राप्त + उदक
- 2. निम्नलिखित शब्दों की संधि कीजिये:
 - (i) सर्वदा + एव

(ii) परम + ओजस्वी

(iii) तनु + अंगी

- (iv) प्रति + अर्पण
- 3. निम्नलिखित शब्दों का संधि-विच्छेद कीजिये:
 - (i) नयन

(ii) अन्वेषण

(iii) प्रौद्योगिकी

- (iv) गंगोर्मि
- 4. निम्नलिखित उपसर्गों के संयोग से 2-2 शब्द बनाइये:
 - (i) ң

- (ii) नि
- 5. निम्नांकित शब्दों में से उपसर्ग अलग कीजिये:
 - (i) प्रस्थान

(ii) दुराचार

(iii) अवलोकन

- (iv) अभ्यांतर
- 6. निम्नांकित शब्द और प्रत्यय के योग से सही शब्द बनाइये:
 - (i) पंच + आयत

(ii) पठ् + अनीय

(iii) मृ + अन

- (iv) अभिनंद + अनीय
- 7. निम्नांकित शब्दों में से प्रत्यय अलग कीजिये:
 - (i) वार्ष्णेय

(ii) नैष्ठिक

(iii) औदार्य

- (iv) कायिक
- 8. निम्नांकित शब्द युग्म का अर्थ-भेद स्पष्ट कीजिये:
 - (i) परजन-परिजन

- (ii) निर्माण-निर्वाण
- 9. निम्नांकित शब्द युग्म का अर्थ-भेद स्पष्ट कीजिये:
 - (i) परिक्षा-परीक्षा

- (ii) तरणि-तरणी
- 10. निम्नांकित वाक्यांशों के लिये एक सार्थक शब्द लिखिये:
 - (i) वह आदेश जो एक निश्चित अवधि के लिये लागू हो।
 - (ii) वह ज़मीन, जिसमें कुछ भी पैदावार न हो।
- 11. निम्नांकित वाक्यांशों के लिये एक सार्थक शब्द लिखिये:
 - (i) जिसका निर्णय न हो पाया हो।
 - (ii) जो कल्पना से परे हो।
- 12. निम्नलिखित वाक्यों के शुद्ध रूप लिखिये:
 - (i) हिन्दी विभाग के सभापति इस अधिवेशन के अध्यक्ष हैं।
 - (ii) उन दोनों के बीच में अच्छी मित्रता है।

13.	B. निम्नलिखित वाक्यों के शुद्ध रूप लिखिये :		
	(i) रविवार के दिन सभी कार्यालयों में अवकाश रहता है।		
	(ii) मेरे को एक फूलों की माला चाहिये।		
14.	निम्नलिखित शब्दों के शुद्ध रूप लिखिये:		
	(i) मीष्ठान	(ii) प्रसंशा	
	(iii) अनाधिकार	(iv) नुपुर	
15.	निम्नांकित प्रत्येक अंश में से शुद्ध शब्द छाँटिये:		
	(i) पर्याय, आर्शीवाद, असर्मथ	(ii) सिक्त, उत्कर्ष, ब्यथा	
	(iii) तपश्या, द्रष्टि, आत्मसात्	(iv) निरीक्षन, शुसोभित, सम्प्रेषण	
16.	निम्नांकित मुहावरों का वाक्यों में सार्थक प्रयोग कीजिये:		
	(i) अपने पैरों पर खड़ा होना	(ii) घी के दीये जलाना	
17.	निम्नांकित मुहावरों का वाक्यों में सार्थक प्रयोग कीजिये:		
	(i) कलई खुलना	(ii) ओखली में सिर देना	
18.	निम्नलिखित लोकोक्तियों का वाक्यों में सार्थक प्र		
		(ii) होनहार बिरवान के होत चीकने पात	
19.	निम्नांकित लोकोक्तियों का वाक्यों में सार्थक प्रयोग कीजिये:		
	• •	(ii) कर ले सो काम, भज ले सो राम	
20.	निम्नलिखित पारिभाषिक शब्दों के समानार्थक हिन्दी शब्द लिखिये:		
	(i) JURISDICTION	(ii) RESOLUTION	
21.	निम्नलिखित पारिभाषिक शब्दों के समानार्थक हिन्दी शब्द लिखिये:		
	(i) CONSENSUS	(ii) PRESCRIBED	
22.	. निम्नलिखित शब्दों के चार-चार पर्यायवाची लिखिये:		
	(i) दुर्गा	(ii) बादल	
23.	3. निम्नांकित शब्दों के चार-चार पर्यायवाची लिखिये:		
	(i) शोभा	(ii) शशांक	

24. निम्नलिखित शब्दों के विलोम शब्द लिखिये:

(i) कृतज्ञ (ii) आगामी

25. निम्नलिखित शब्दों के विलोम शब्द लिखिये:

(i) दयालु (ii) अल्पज्ञ

भाग-ब

अंक : 50

1. निम्नलिखित अवतरण का उचित शीर्षक दीजिये तथा लगभग एक-तिहाई शब्दों में संक्षिप्तीकरण कीजिये:

(अंक : 2 + 8 = 10)

परिवार में न केवल सामंती अवशेष हैं, वरन् यहाँ भी तीन श्रेणियाँ दिखाई देती हैं। एक वह श्रेणी है, जो पैसा कमाकर लाती है। उसे सबसे अधिक आदर ही नहीं दिया जाता वरन् उसकी मान्यता और विचार, उसकी रुचि-अरुचि और कार्य शीघ्र ही सबके लिये मानदंड के रूप में प्रस्तुत हो जाते हैं- चाहे वे कितने ही अवैज्ञानिक, अनुचित और स्वार्थपूर्ण क्यों न हों। सबसे निचली श्रेणी उन लोगों की है, जो चौड़े में सोते हैं। अगर कहीं स्त्री निरक्षर हुई या निर्धन परिवार से आई हुई हो तो, वह और उसकी जैसी स्थित के व्यक्ति उस तीसरी श्रेणी में ही रहते हैं। दूसरी श्रेणी में बालक और कमाऊ व्यक्ति के वे रिश्तेदार आते हैं, जो उससे कम कमाते हैं। धन, अर्थ, सांसारिक सफलता और उससे मिली हुई कीर्ति की तानाशाही परिवार में जितनी चलती है, उतनी बाहर नहीं। मानवतावाद की हरदम दुहाई देते हुए भी घर में जितना अहंवाद और व्यक्तिवाद तथा वैचारिक दासता चलती है, उसकी कोई हद नहीं।

- 2. निम्नलिखित सूक्ति का आशय स्पष्ट करते हुए विस्तार कीजिये: (शब्द सीमा: लगभग 100 शब्द) (अंक: 10) "जहाँ न पहुँचे रवि, वहाँ पहुँचे कवि।"
- 3. अपने जिलाधिकारी को वन्य जीवों के संरक्षण हेतु तथा पेड़ों की अवैध कटाई रोकने के संबंध में आवश्यक कार्यवाही करने के लिये पत्र लिखिये। (अंक: 10)



4. एक अर्द्ध-शासकीय पत्र का प्रारूप प्रस्तुत कीजिये, जिसमें राजस्थान खादी एवं ग्रामोद्योग बोर्ड के अध्यक्ष द्वारा गुजरात खादी एवं ग्रामोद्योग बोर्ड के अध्यक्ष को खादी एवं ग्रामोद्योग बोर्डों के अध्यक्षों की बैठक के संदर्भ में सूचित किया गया हो।

(अंक: 10)

5. निम्नलिखित अनुच्छेद का हिन्दी में अनुवाद कीजिये:

(शब्द सीमा: लगभग 75 शब्द) (अंक: 10)

As I walked slowly back to the station. I thought about my mother, who had given me the address years ago. It had been in first half of the war. I was home for a few days and it struck me immediately that something or other about the rooms had changed. I missed various things. My mother was surprised I should have noticed quickly. Then she told me about Mrs. Dorling. I had never heard of her but apparently she was an old acquaintance of my mother, whom she hadn't seen for years. She had suddenly turned up and renewed their contact. Since then she had come regularly.

भाग-स (अंक : 20)

निम्नांकित विषयों पर निबंध लिखिये: (शब्द सीमा: लगभग 250 शब्द)

पर्यावरण संरक्षण : दशा और दिशा
 (अंक : 10)

2. महिला सशक्तीकरण (अंक: 10)

(यूनिट-II) (80 अंक)

GENERAL ENGLISH

PART - A Marks : 20

Note: Attempt all questions. Each question carries 1 mark.

Identify the error/errors if any and rewrite the following sentences: (Ques. No. 1-10)

- 1. We cut the cake usually on her birthday.
- 2. Do you think they will except our plan without a argument?
- 3. The news was not wrong.
- 4. He comes over by time to time.
- 5. I visited my sick aunt two days back.
- 6. The juggler and dancer are going to arrive soon.
- 7. Would you mind go with me to the hospital?
- 8. Why they can't do it properly?
- 9. You must respect your parents and obey them.
- 10. My mother reffers coffee than tea.

Choose the correct word/phrase: (Ques. No. 11-15)

- 11. The opposite of the word 'about' is exactly/to answer.
- 12. The word 'feeble' is similar in meaning to the word weak/firm.
- 13. The antonym of the word wisdom is folly/experience.
- 14. 'Sitting on the Fence' means to be in favour with/be in two mind.
- 15. She blew up/blew out the candle and went out.

Write one word substitutes for the following expressions: (Ques. No. 16-18)

- 16. A short walk for pleasure or exercise.
- 17. To injure one's reputation.
- 18. Someone incapable of being corrected.

Select the correct word/phrase (Ques. No. 19-20)

- 19. Soldiers should not desert/dessert their posts.
- 20. A historic/historical summit meetting between the Prime Minister.



(A) Read the passage given below and answer the questions that follow.

(Ques. No. 21-25) (Marks : 5×2=10)

Man has always welcomed rain. Without it, many lands would be barren. Yet, now the rain in many parts of the world has taken on a new threatening aspect. Acidification is rapidly becoming a major environmental problem. Acid rain is not a new phenomenon. What is new is the realization that it is an international problem. Rain in many parts of the world has taken a new threatening aspect. It mixes in the air with pollutants from burning fossil fuels, particularly from power stations, factories and motor vehicles and bring down diluted sulphuric nitric acid. It is acid rain.

Industrial regions in the world suffer much more acidic fall out than before. This is mainly because power stations, some industrial processes, vehicles and homes emit ever-increasing amounts of sulphur and nitrogen in the air. The sulphur and nitrogen compounds emitted by burning fossil fuel can be blown thousands of kilometres by the wind to cause acid rains in centres far from the points of origin.

Lakes and rivers were the first victims of acid rain to become evident. As the water becomes more acidic, the aluminium in it starts to increase. The aluminium in the soil increases, thus making it easier for bacteria to damage the fine roots of trees. Acid fog persists for days and damages trees in mountain areas. Forests close to industrial centres also suffer, if there is atmospheric acid disposition. High-concentrations of sulphur dioxide in the air damage leaves and the productivity of the tree. Acid rain is killing fish and other water life and it is also corroding buildings, including some of the world's most important monuments.

- 21. What according to the author is the acid rain?
- 22. How is acid rain harmful for the environment?
- 23. What is cause of the acid rain?
- 24. Give the meaning of word 'productivity' and use it in a sentence of your own.
- 25. What is the suitable tittle for given passage?
- (B) Translate the following sentences in to English: (Ques. No. 26-30) (Marks: 5×2=10)
- 26. मैं रोज सुबह 5 बजे घूमने जाता हैं।
- 27. प्रिया विज्ञान विषय लेकर एम.एस.सी. करना चाहती है।
- 28. क्या तुम यह किताब पढ़ चुकी हो?
- 29. शायद वह अपने माता-पिता से मिलने गया होगा।
- 30. क्या तुम सब मुझसे सहमत हो?

(C) Write a precis of the following passage and give a suitable title.

(10 Marks)

31. India has witnessed great expansion of educational opportunities since the attainment of independence. However, the disabled children have not yet benefited in any substantial manner from the growth in educational facilities. Further, it has been our misconceived notion that the education of handicapped children requires highly specialized people and as such, it must essentially be very costly. May be, precisely for these wrong notions, we have not been able to involve clinical and educational specialization programmes of training and education exclusively meant for handicapped children.

It is encouraging to note that the new national policy on Education has recommended the placement of such children in regular schools so as to provide them with integrated education along with normal students. The integrated education will take care of the different needs of various categories and types of disabled children. The objective is to place the disabled children in ordinary schools of imparting education with the help of special teachers, aids and other resources. For fulfilling this objective an array of the necessary infrastructure by way of training of teachers, provision of equipment and book etc. are some of the basic prerequisites. Hopefully, the parents and their handicapped children will be greatly relieved when the latter are transferred to regular schools. (200 words)



PART - C Marks: 30

32. Write a paragraph on any **one** of the following in approximately **200** words:

10 Marks

- 1. Democracy in India.
- 2. Environmental pollution.
- 3. Family values in Indian society.

33. Elaborate any **one** of the following themes in approximately **150** words:

10 Marks

- 1. Hard work can bring a great reward.
- 2. No pain no gain.
- 3. Charity begins at home.
- 34. Write a report on the quality and supply of drinking water in your area and also suggest what improvements are possible. (150 words)

OR

Write a letter to the Minister of Education, Government of Rajasthan requesting him to open a high school in your town.

10 Marks

